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27/03/09
Environment report backs commonsense ahead of symbolism
The Master Builders Association of Victoria has welcomed the Victorian Competition and Efficiency Commission’s draft Report on environmental regulation in Victoria, A Sustainable Future for Victoria: Getting Environmental Regulation Right.

Master Builders Executive Director, Brian Welch, said the Report’s recommendations highlighted the importance of placing commonsense and not symbolism at the forefront of public policy development.

“Two areas where this imbalance has existed for too long has been in the policy areas of efficiency standards for new buildings and native vegetation controls,” said Mr Welch.

“Current building efficiency regulations have increased housing costs by $300 million each year, or an average of $7,600 per home, since they were introduced in 2002. 

“The VCEC recommendation to prioritise ‘performance’ outcomes ahead of a ‘prescriptive’ approach for building efficiency standards will ensure that the regulatory burden for builders is reduced. 

“By encouraging builders to innovate in the area of building energy efficiency, cheaper and more effective solutions will undoubtedly develop.

“The VCEC Recommendations to simplify native vegetation controls and provide greater flexibility for determining offsets will also be welcomed by builders. 

“Compliance with complex and often nonsensical native vegetation controls has regularly led to significant delays in housing development and cost increases for housing projects. 

“Builders right across Victoria are always looking for new ways to reduce business costs whilst improving environmental outcomes. 
“This Report highlights the true cost of leaving Victoria’s environmental regulation regime unchanged - $395 million per year. 
“If Victoria is to emerge from the current economic downturn in a stronger position then which it entered, commonsense and not symbolism will need to be the order of the day.”
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Further information: 
Brian Welch, Executive Director, 0411 501 075
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